THE MAINSTREAM



PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND:

Hiddenbrook HOA Annual Meeting

Tuesday, January 20th @ 7:30pm



REMINDERS:

Hiddenbrook Homeowner dues should have been paid by January 1st.

ALSO:

As we experience more snow and ice, please remember that it is your responsibility to shovel the sidewalk in front of your house. Fairfax asks that you clear the snow as soon as feasible. We have many children who walk to school, as well as walkers, who appreciate you doing this.

Hiddenbrook Homes Association

www.hiddenbrookhomes.org

1508A Sadlers Wells Drive Herndon, VA 20170

> Facilities Manager: Lisa Cornaire

hiddenbrook homes@hotmail.com

Office Hours
Tues. & Thurs. 2-5pm
Or by appointment

(703) 318-7159 -office(703) 437-9737 -fax(703) 437-9736 -pool

Mailing address:

PO Box 582, Herndon, VA 20172

Hiddenbook News Updates

Do you get the Hiddenbrook News Updates? Please email us at:

hiddenbrooknews@gmail.com to be added to the distribution

Hiddenbrook Board of Directors

(Meetings on the 3rd Tuesday of every month at 7:30 pm in the clubhouse)

President Joan Koss jekoss@cox.net

Vice President Chaz Holland chaz@bww.com

Secretary Pam Spencer pspencer11@cox.net

Director at Large Paige Dyer paige_dyer@icloud.com

Director at Large Carrie Hester breighester@yahoo.com

Hiddenbrook Committee Chairpersons

ARC Doug Ahlert ahlertdoug@hotmail.com

Communications Kendra Green kendrargreen@gmail.com

Neighborhood Watch Chris Shumac Christopher.Shumac@gmail.com

Pool Marcel van Vierssen hiddenbrookswimteam@gmail.com

Social VACANT

Swim Team Marcel van Vierssen hiddenbrookswimteam@gmail.com

Tennis David Shupp dlshupp@verizon.net

Bookkeeper Meg Hinders hinderssix@yahoo.com

Treasurer Pete O'Hanlon cubuffalo2@yahoo.com

Hiddenbrook ACC Committee hiddenbrookACC@gmail.com

Hiddenbrook Communications Committee hiddenbrooknews@gmail.com

Hiddenbrook Pool Committee hiddenbrookpool@gmail.com

Hiddenbrook Social Committee hiddenbrooksocial@gmail.com

HIDDENBROOK HOMES ASSOCIATION 2014 – "Year In Review"

- Revised and updated Hiddenbrook Logo
- > Revised and updated ARC Guidelines
- Amended bylaws
- Upgraded security cameras and system
- Reviewed and charted electric cost savings created by new doors installed in clubhouse last year – significant savings realized
- Re-strapped and changed color of new pool furniture
- Purchased new picnic tables for pool
- Repaired tennis courts and added much needed equipment: locks - benches - dri- rollers - brooms
- Purchased new stack chairs for clubhouse
- > Repaired sinking floor in pool pump room
- > Purchased new hot water heater
- Painted fire lanes and added proper signage
- > Purchased and added a WiFi booster for clubhouse
- > Repaired fencing around tennis courts, pool, and clubhouse stairs & railings
- > Purchased new lifeguard chairs
- > Painted decorative entrances to pool restrooms
- Established a committee to do a "Pavilion" study (ongoing)

2014 Events:

- Pool Opening Party
- > 4th of July Parade
- > Crab Feast
- Dog Swim

